
Memorandum 

To: Mayor and Members of Chatham-Kent Council 

From: Heather Haynes, Council Assistant 

Date: July 20, 2020  

Re: Council Information Package 

I have attached a list of items that have come into the office that may be of interest to 
members of Council. Please note that in accordance with Section 6.4(d) of the 
Procedural By-law, Any member of Council may raise for discussion a 
communication, petition or resolution that is in the Information Package during 
the Approval of Communication Items portion of the Council Meeting. 

1. Staff Reports and Information 

(a) Action items from the June 29, 2020 Council Meeting. 

2. Correspondence From 

(a) Letter to the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, Christine Elliott, Deputy 
Premier and Minister of Health and Merrilee Fullerton, Minister of Long-Term Care 
from Mayor Darrin Canniff dated June 11, 2020 re Funding and Government’s 
Commission on Long-Term Care. 

(b) Letter to the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, Christine Elliott, Deputy 
Premier and Minister of Health and Merrilee Fullerton, Minister of Long-Term Care 
from Mayor Darrin Canniff dated June 11, 2020 re Psychosocial and Emotional 
Health of Long-Term Care residents. 

(c) Letter from Nicholas Jacobs, J.P. Mariwell Inc. to Mayor Canniff dated June 15, 
2020 re Notification - Licensed Commercial Producer under The Cannabis Act. 

(d) Communication from Demand the Right Coalition of Ontario Municipalities dated 
June 24, 2020 re Municipal Landfill Approval Rights Remain on Government’s 
Agenda. 

(e) Letter from Caroline Mulroney, Minister of Transportation to Mayor Darrin Canniff 
dated June 29, 2020 re Funding Allocation ($39,873.00) for Enhanced Cleaning of 
Public Transit System.  

(f) Letter from Lisa MacLeod, Minister of Heritage, Sport, Tourism and Culture 
Industries to Mayor Canniff dated July 6, 2020 re Community Museum Operating 
Grant – Chatham-Kent Museum & Milner House. 
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(g) Letter from Lisa MacLeod, Minister of Heritage, Sport, Tourism and Culture 
Industries to Mayor Canniff dated July 6, 2020  re Community Museum Operating 
Grant – Ridge House Museum. 

(h) Copy of a letter from the Township of Perth South to Agricorp. Board of Directors 
dated July 9, 2020 re Farm Property Class Tax Rate Program. 

(i) Letter from Caroline Mulroney, Minister of Transportation to Mayor Darrin Canniff 
dated June 30, 2020 re Funding Allocation through Ministry of Transportation’s 
2020-21 Connecting Links Program for the rehabilitation of Grand Avenue East, 
Chatham. 

(j) Letter from Mayor Darrin Canniff to Caroline Mulroney, Minister of Transportation 
dated July 14, 2020 re Ministry of Transportation’s 2020-21 Connecting Links 
Program. 

3. Resolutions 

(a) Resolutions from the Municipality of Mattice-Val Cote‘, Township of Armour and 
the Municipality of Clarington re Supporting Chatham-Kent’s resolution regarding 
Long-Term Care and Retirement Homes. 

(b) Resolution from the City of Sarnia dated June 24, 2020 re Long Term Care Home 
Improvements. 

(c) Resolution from the Township of Puslinch dated July 7, 2020 re Aggregate 
Resource Properties. 



Council Action Items 

Date ITEM Department Division Director Requestor 
RTC Req'd 

(Y or N)

Target 

Date 
Completion Comments 

1,185 June 29, 2020
That homes in urban areas can have up to 6 chickens per household. 

No roosters will be allowed. Exclusions include apartment buildings, 

and multiplex homes.

n/a n/a n/a Cl. Authier No N/A n/a

Motion Failed.  

No action 

required

1,186 June 29, 2020

Whereas COVID19 has changed the everyday lives of people in communities 

all across Chatham-Kent And Whereas there is a need to understand the 

human, social, and community impacts of COVID19, and how we can move 

forward as individuals, households, and communities And Whereas there is 

an opportunity for council to take a leadership in role in the recovery and 

adaptation to the ‘new Normal’ due to COVID19, from a human, social, and 

community standpoint. And Whereas “Resiliency” is identified as a critical 

success factor for the CK2035 plan. Therefore, be it resolved that; #1. Staff at 

the Municipality of Chatham-Kent work with the United Way of Chatham-Kent, 

alongside local partners, and stakeholders, engaging community members to 

identify key recommendations to mitigate the negative human, social, and 

community impacts of COVID-19. And that these recommendations be 

presented in a report to council. This report may consider elements such as: 

The impact closures and isolation has had on missed health care visits, (for 

example, missed childhood immunizations, seniors with multiple chronic 

diseases); The mental and emotional toll COVID-19 has had on everyone and 

every community in Chatham-Kent, including ongoing support for individuals, 

families and communities as we navigate the future “new normal” due to 

COVID-19; The impact of COVID19 for the homeless, and those in precarious 

housing; Helping people be emotionally ready to return to work, school, 

regular daily activities, and ensuring access to child care and eldercare as 

needed; Financial stability during the recovery from COVID-19.  #2. That the 

above report consider any gendered, socio-economic, and racial disparity of 

the impact of COVID-19 within Chatham-Kent in its recommendations. #3. 

That Municipal staff, in partnership with United Way organize, plan and 

schedule a strategic planning session with Council to discuss the human 

impacts of COVID-19. This session will take place before the end of 

September of this year. The session may be held in tandem with other 

strategic sessions discussing COVID-19. The results will be reported back to 

Council.

CHS
Public 

Health

Teresa 

Bendo
Cl. Harrigan Yes

1,187 June 29, 2020

Whereas the municipality of Chatham-Kent is the fortunate 

home to a number of areas with direct access to bodies of water 

used for recreation, And whereas many of these access areas 

include a variety of easements, fire access roads, right of ways, 

and a variety of both private and public access features,And 

whereas one of the outcomes of amalgamation is a lack of 

consistency in the treatment of these access features, causing 

many difficulties for, staff council and residents. Be it resolved 

that administration develops a report to council that includes 

ways to implement consistent messaging, safe access points, 

and standardized signage if required for water front access. This 

report should include possible divestment opportunities, costs 

associated with ensuring access points are maintained for safe 

use, and requirements for utilization by fire and emergencies 

services. 

n/a n/a n/a Cl. Ceccacci No n/a

Motion was 

withdrawn.  No 

action requied.
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Council Action Items 

Date ITEM Department Division Director Requestor 
RTC Req'd 

(Y or N)

Target 

Date 
Completion Comments 

1,188 June 29, 2020

Whereas the municipality of Chatham-Kent recognizes the significance 

of tree cover as an important part of a balanced and healthy 

community, and whereas the public are looking at ways to participate 

in re-greening the municipality, And whereas councillor Brock 

McGregor put forward a successful motion that included that  the 

municipality of Chatham-Kent develop and implement a street tree 

cover policy, to maintain and encourage tree coverage by continuing 

active surveillance and maintenance of trees on municipal right of 

ways, including replacement when required. Be it resolved That 

Administration develop a Chatham-Kent Tree Donation Program where 

residents and businesses have an on-line method Option of making 

financial donations to the Municipality of Chatham-Kent for the sole  

purpose of increasing tree cover, and implement an awareness 

campaign when ready to accept donations, and that Council approve 

the creation of a Reserve for Tree Donations. Recommendations on 

the utilization of the reserve would be brought to Council for approval.

IES Parks Jeff Bray Cl. Ceccacci Yes

1,189 June 29, 2020

I Councillor Crew hereby provide notice that I will bring the following 

motion forward at the July 20, 2020 Council Meeting for discussion and 

voting.  Re: Emancipation Day - “That Chatham-Kent Council 

acknowledges and supports the following motion M-36, Emancipation 

Day, 43rd Parliament, 1st Session that reads as follows:

That the House recognizes that: 

a)  The British Parliament abolished slavery in the British Empire as of 

August 1, 1834;

b)  Slavery existed in the British North America prior to its abolition in 

1834;

c) Abolitionists and others who struggled against slavery, including 

those who arrived in Upper and Lower Canada by the Underground 

Railroad, have historically celebrated August 1, as Emancipation Day;

d)  The Government of Canada announced on January 30, 2018 that it 

would officially recognize the United Nations International Decade for 

People of African Decent to highlight the important contributions that 

people of African Decent have made to Canadian society, and to 

provide a platform for conforming anti-black racism; and

e)  The heritage of Canada’s people of African descent and the 

contributions they have made and continue to make to Canada; and 

that in the opinion of the House, the government should designate 

August 1 of every year as “Emancipation Day” in Canada.That support 

for this motion to be sent to our Member of Parliament and all 

representatives.”

n/a n/a n/a Cl. Crew 20-Jul-20

1,190 June 29, 2020

Item 9(d) -Review of Agriculture Building Permit Fees - “That Council 

refer this report back to administration asking for more detailed 

information on how building permit fees are applies and how much the 

contingency percentage is.”
CD Building

Paul 

Lacina

Cl. 

Pinsonneault
Yes
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UPDATE 

JUNE 24, 2020 
 

 

 

Municipal Landfill Approval Rights Remain on 
Government's Agenda 

Progress is being made, despite focus on Pandemic 

 

We know that everyone has been focused on meeting the challenges of managing the COVID-19 
pandemic in our communities. There has never been a time when the skills and resources of local 
governments have been more needed, or more tested. Yet through all this, each of us has had to 
manage not only the pandemic, but also the day-to-day needs of our municipal governments. 

In this light, we want to share this important update on the progress of our work with the Government 
of Ontario to provide municipalities with the right to approve private sector landfill proposals that 
impact our communities. Since our last update in November, the Coalition has grown to over 148 
Ontario municipalities representing well over six million Ontario residents. These municipalities 
include upper, lower, and single tier municipalities from every corner of our province.  Thank you for 
your continued support and advocacy on this important issue. 

In recent weeks, the Demand the Right Coalition of Municipalities has had ongoing discussions with 
Provincial officials and Ministers’ Offices. We continue to press the issue, and we are getting closer to 
achieving our objectives. But we need your help to get us over the finish line. 

To ensure that communities impacted by a landfill project have approval authority our specific request 
of government is that: 

The Province create legislative changes that formally recognize and entrench the right of 
impacted municipalities (specifically, any municipality within a 5 km radius of a proposed 
project) to have the “final say” on whether a private sector landfill project can proceed (this 
would not affect municipally-owned projects). This may be part of an evolved and reformed 
Environmental Assessment process. 

To keep our momentum going, we ask that you contact your local MPP in the days ahead to raise the 
above points below with them: 

1. Ontario municipalities do not have a real say in making decisions when it comes to private 
sector landfill projects.   

2. Private waste companies are pressing back. They are telling the government that there is only 
10 years of landfill capacity left in the Province, and they are looking to shorten the time it takes 
for approval.  

3. The private waste industry also claims there is also a need for up to 10 “mega dumps” approved 
quickly to meet the province’s needs.  

4. The Premier of Ontario, both as a candidate and elected leader of our provincial government, 
has stated several times that municipalities should be given the right to approve (or say no) to 
these projects. 
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5. Granting municipal approval rights has precedent. In Ontario, municipalities already have 
exclusive authority (the “final say”) for approving sensitive forms of development such as casino 
gaming, cannabis retail, and nuclear waste storage.   

6. Granting municipal governments approval rights works.  In all the areas where Ontario 
municipalities have “exclusive authority”, there are many impacted communities that have said 
“yes” to hosting a variety of sensitive developments, including nuclear waste storage.  

 

We are making progress, thanks to your continued support and advocacy.  Please stay tuned for 
developments and announcements soon. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact our campaign team: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ted Comiskey, Chair   mayor@ingersoll.ca 

Ted Griffith, Campaign Manager tedg@campbellstrategies.com 
416.518.8308 

Chris Holz, Campaign Manager   chrish@campbellstrategies.com  
416.459.8439 

Twitter:     @ApprovalRights 

Website:     www.demandtheright.ca 

 

mailto:mayor@ingersoll.ca
mailto:tedg@campbellstrategies.com
mailto:chrish@campbellstrategies.com
http://www.demandtheright.ca/
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Transportation 
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Monday, June 29, 2020  

107-2020-2482 

 
His Worship Darrin Canniff 
Mayor 
Municipality of Chatham-Kent 
ckmayor@chatham-kent.ca 
 
Dear Mayor Canniff: 
 
Since first learning of COVID-19, Ontario has taken decisive action to contain the 
spread of this new virus. 
 
The health and well-being of public transit passengers and employees is a top priority, 
and Ontario’s public transit systems are critical to supporting the economy and getting 
people where they need to go.   
 
The province is providing $15 million to municipalities across the province to support 
enhanced cleaning of their public transit systems and help reduce the transmission of 
COVID-19. This funding will assist with the municipality’s public transit health and safety 
measures. I am pleased to advise you of your funding allocation. 
 
The Municipality of Chatham-Kent will be eligible to receive an allocation of up to           
$ 39,873 for enhanced cleaning. 
 
In the coming days, we will be forwarding the program details to the primary contact for 
the Gas Tax Program. 
  

If you have any questions regarding the program, please contact Jamie Pearce, 
Director, Strategic Investments & Programs Branch, at  
MTO-Transit_Cleaning_Funding@ontario.ca. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Caroline Mulroney 
Minister of Transportation 
 



Ministry of Heritage, 
Sport, Tourism and 
Culture Industries 

Minister 
 
6th Floor 
438 University Avenue 
Toronto, ON  M5G 2K8 

Ministère des Industries du 
patrimoine, du sport, du 
tourisme et de la culture 

Ministre  
 

6e étage 
438, avenue University 
Toronto (Ontario) M5G 2K8 

 

 

 

 

July 6, 2020 
 
His Worship Darrin Canniff 
Mayor, Municipality of Chatham-Kent 
Chatham-Kent Museum & Milner House 
darrin.canniff@chatham-kent.ca 
 
Dear Mayor Canniff: 
 

Re:  Community Museum Operating Grant/Pay Equity 2020-21 
Transfer Payment Ontario Case Number: 2020-05-1-1440717934 

 
I am pleased to approve a grant of $29,132 for your museum under the Community 
Museum Operating Grant program for the 2020-21 fiscal year. You will also receive 
pay equity funding in the amount of $620.  
 
This funding helps museums across our province to protect and interpret Ontario’s 
cultural heritage and strengthen the capacity of organizations in the heritage sector. 
 
I acknowledge the immediate impact of COVID-19 on Ontario’s heritage, sport, tourism 
and culture industries and on the long-term sustainable operations of organizations in 
the sector. This is an unprecedented event, and the operations of many museums 
have been disrupted.  

My ministry will continue to work with you in the coming days, weeks and months to 
ensure that when this public health crisis is over, Ontario will once again be in the best 
position to welcome back the world to our province.  

The Ontario government is committed to a strong culture sector. Museums play a 
significant role in contributing to lifelong learning and the creation of vibrant, creative 
communities. The Ministry is pleased to be able to continue its support for community 
museums 
 
For further information about your grant, please contact Shannon Khan, Culture 
Programs Advisor by email: CMOG-SFMC@ontario.ca or Elka Weinstein, Museum 
and Heritage Programs Advisor, Elka.Weinstein@ontario.ca.  
 
 
 
 

mailto:CMOG-SFMC@ontario.ca
mailto:CMOG-SFMC@ontario.ca
mailto:Elka.Weinstein@ontario.ca
mailto:Elka.Weinstein@ontario.ca
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Our government values your dedication to the cultural community in Ontario and I wish 
you success in your activities. 
 
Kindest regards, 
 
 
 
 
 
Lisa MacLeod 
Minister of Heritage, Sport, Tourism and Culture Industries 
 
 
 
C.: Evelyn Bish, Director, Community Attraction & Leisure Services 
 



 

 

Ministry of Heritage, 
Sport, Tourism and 
Culture Industries 

Minister 
 
6th Floor 
438 University Avenue 
Toronto, ON  M5G 2K8 

Ministère des Industries du 
patrimoine, du sport, du 
tourisme et de la culture 

Ministre  
 

6e étage 
438, avenue University 
Toronto (Ontario) M5G 2K8 

 

 

July 6, 2020 

His Worship Darrin Canniff 
Mayor, Municipality of Chatham-Kent 
Ridge House Museum 
Darrin.Canniff@chatham-kent.ca 
 
Dear Mayor Canniff: 
 

Re:  Community Museum Operating Grant/Pay Equity 2020-21 
Transfer Payment Ontario Case Number: 2020-05-1-1440718094 

 
I am pleased to approve a grant of $11,309 for your museum under the Community 
Museum Operating Grant program for the 2020-21 fiscal year.  
 
This funding helps museums across our province to protect and interpret Ontario’s 
cultural heritage and strengthen the capacity of organizations in the heritage sector. 
 
I acknowledge the immediate impact of COVID-19 on Ontario’s heritage, sport, tourism 
and culture industries and on the long-term sustainable operations of organizations in 
the sector. This is an unprecedented event, and the operations of many museums 
have been disrupted.  

My ministry will continue to work with you in the coming days, weeks and months to 
ensure that when this public health crisis is over, Ontario will once again be in the best 
position to welcome back the world to our province.  

The Ontario government is committed to a strong culture sector. Museums play a 
significant role in contributing to lifelong learning and the creation of vibrant, creative 
communities. The Ministry is pleased to be able to continue its support for community 
museums 
 
For further information about your grant, please contact Shannon Khan, Culture 
Programs Advisor by email: CMOG-SFMC@ontario.ca or Elka Weinstein, Museum 
and Heritage Programs Advisor, Elka.Weinstein@ontario.ca.  
 
 
 
 

mailto:CMOG-SFMC@ontario.ca
mailto:CMOG-SFMC@ontario.ca
mailto:Elka.Weinstein@ontario.ca
mailto:Elka.Weinstein@ontario.ca
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Our government values your dedication to the cultural community in Ontario and I wish 
you success in your activities. 
 
Kindest regards, 
 
 
 
 
 
Lisa MacLeod 
Minister of Heritage, Sport, Tourism and Culture Industries 
 
 
 
C.: Evelyn Bish, Director, Community Attraction & Leisure Services 
 

 



 

1 
 

 

Corporation of the Township of Perth South 
3191 Road 122 

St. Pauls, ON  N0K 1V0 
Telephone 519-271-0619 

Fax 519-271-0647 
 

 

July 9, 2020 

Agricorp  

Attn: Board of Directors 

1 Stone Road West 

Box 360 Stn Central 

Guelph, ON  N1H 8M4 

 
 

Re: Farm Property Class Tax Rate Program 

Dear Board of Directors 

The Farm Property Class Tax Rate program was developed by the province to support 

agriculture in Ontario. Through this program, farmland owners receive a reduced property 

tax rate.  Eligible farmland is taxed at no more than 25% of the municipal residential tax 

rate. This program is administered by Agricorp, the Municipal Property Assessment 

Corporation (MPAC), and municipalities with farmland assessment within their 

municipality.  

The Assessment Roll is returned by MPAC in December of each year for the following 

year. It is important that the assessment roll values on the returned roll received from 

MPAC are accurate as these values are used as the basis for the calculation and 

distribution of taxes. However, we have found that the 2020 Assessment Roll as returned 
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by MPAC requires many adjustments in the form of Tax Incentive Adjustments (TIA) for 

the Farm Property Class Tax Rate Program, each of which result in taxation write-offs for 

the Township. 

The TIAs are required to transfer properties which have become eligible for the Farm 

Property Class Tax Rate Program from the Residential Class back to the Farmland Class. 

It is our understanding that the large number of TIAs that are processed by MPAC are 

necessary due to the number of farm properties that have sold their property, made a 

change to the ownership of the property, or failed to submit paperwork to Agricorp by the 

required deadline.  

The result is that the Assessment Roll is returned with an overstated Residential Class 

assessment and an understated Farmland Class assessment and when used in the 

determination of the Residential Tax Rate at budget time results in a rate that is less than 

it would otherwise be. In addition, taxation write-offs of 75% of the residential amount 

must be refunded. These refunds are required for the current year, and in some instances, 

in the prior year as well, placing a financial burden on municipalities.  

While these adjustments are not new, they certainly seem to be increasing in volume in 

more recent years and we anticipate that they will continue to increase as baby-boomer 

farmers continue to retire and sell their farmland.  

In 2020 Perth South had $34,606,000 of Farmland Class assessment transferred to 

Residential Class assessment. As a result of this transfer the total write-off is $213,550.86 

of which $107,041.20 is Perth South’s portion, $66,799.27 is Perth County’s portion and 

$39,710.39 is the School Board’s portion. While a tax write-off of $107,041 may not seem 

like a large amount for many municipalities, in Perth South is it significant and would 

require a 3% levy increase to offset this amount.  

Perth South is also concerned with the impact that these “misclassified” properties may 

be having on information used by other provincial departments. For example, the 

classification of Farmland assessment as Residential assessment negatively impacts the 
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Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund (OMPF) calculation, specifically the Farm Area 

Measure, which could result in a financial loss in the form of reduced grant funding for the 

year. Despite the fact that there has been no development on farmland, Perth South’s 

Farm Area Measure decreased from 91.7% to 90.8% in 2020, a decrease attributed to 

the transferring of property from the Farmland Class to the Residential Class. If the Farm 

Area Measure were to fall below 90% Perth South would incur a loss in grant funding, a 

loss we simply cannot afford. And should such a loss occur there does not appear to be 

a mechanism to allow for the correction of the OMPF allocation following the transfer of 

assessment back from Residential Class to Farmland Class.   

It should also be recognized that the levy costs imposed on municipalities for 

maintenance and administration costs of conservation authorities is also impacted by this 

transfer of land from the Farmland Class to the Residential Class. The apportionment of 

costs is determined by multiplying Current Value Assessment (CVA) in the Residential 

Property Class by a Factor of 1 and multiplying the CVA in the Farmlands Property Class 

by a factor of .25. The inclusion of assessment from the Farmland Property Class in the 

Residential Property Class artificially increases our proportionate share of maintenance 

and administrative costs and represents another unreconcilable calculation for which we 

are financially penalized.   

The current process places an administrative burden on municipalities and diverts staff 

time from other administrative work that we simply do not have to spare. In recent years 

the provincial government has been working with municipalities and other partners to 

improve service delivery and efficiencies. As part of their review, Managing 

Transformations: A Modernization Action Plan, there was a focus on strong leadership by 

the government to work with ministries and various partners to strengthen horizontal 

coordination and establish a renewed focus on improving the efficiency, productivity and 

outcomes of the Broader Public Sector, while at the same time delivering the most 

efficient Ontario Public Services possible. A similar review of the delivery of this program 

may be very beneficial.  
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Perth South understands that the province and MPAC need to ensure that each farm 

operation meets the requirements of the Farm Property Class Tax Rate Program, but we 

feel that there must be a more efficient and effective way for this to be achieved. Perth 

South would like to be part of the solution and suggests that all stakeholders to the Farm 

Property Class Tax Rate Program review the current program in an effort to find 

efficiencies and ultimately, a less disruptive classification process.  

Yours Truly, 

  

Mayor Robert Wilhelm 
Township of Perth South  
 

Cc: Hon. Vic Fedeli, Minister of Finance 
 Hon. Ernie Hardeman, Minister of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs 
 Randy Pettapiece, MPP Perth Wellington 
 Board of Directors, Municipal Property Assessment Corporation (MPAC)  
 Board of Directors, Rural Ontario Municipalities Association (ROMA) 
 County of Perth  

Ontario Municipalities  
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June 30, 2020 
 
His Worship Darrin Canniff 
Mayor 
Municipality of Chatham-Kent 
CKmayor@chatham-kent.ca 
 
Dear Mayor Canniff: 
 
I am pleased to advise you that the Municipality of Chatham-Kent has been selected for 
funding through the Ministry of Transportation’s 2020-21 Connecting Links Program. As 
part of Ontario’s Action Plan: Responding to COVID-19, an additional $10 million in 
funding is being provided to municipalities to help repair connecting link roads and 
bridges. 
 
Through this additional funding for the Connecting Links program, Ontario is helping 
even more municipalities keep families safe, goods moving, and drive economic growth 
and job creation in their communities. 
 
Your project may now proceed without delay upon receipt of this letter subject to the 
conditions noted below. The ministry’s maximum provincial contribution for your project 
is $3,000,000 towards the rehabilitation of Grand Avenue East (Chatham). 
 
Ministry staff will follow up with your municipality to provide the contribution agreement 
and discuss the milestones and other requirements that must be met. The ministry will 
require a signed agreement, accompanied with a council resolution before funding can 
be provided; however, as noted above, your project may proceed without delay upon 
receipt of this letter. Any eligible costs incurred in the interim will be reimbursable 
through the payment and reporting process. 
 
I look forward to continuing our cooperative relationship and wish you success with your 
project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Caroline Mulroney 
Minister of Transportation 
 
c. Don Shropshire, CAO, ckcao@chatham-kent.ca
 













 

THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF SARNIA 

City Clerk’s Office 
255 Christina Street N.    PO Box 3018 

Sarnia ON   Canada     N7T 7N2 
519 332-0330    519 332-3995 (fax) 

519 332-2664 (TTY) 
www.sarnia.ca     clerks@sarnia.ca  

 
June 24, 2020 

 
To: All Ontario Municipalities 

 
Re: Long Term Care Home Improvements 

 
At its meeting held on June 22, 2020, Sarnia City Council adopted the following 

resolution submitted by Councillor Margaret Bird with respect to the conditions 

in Long Term Care homes exposed by the pandemic: 
 

That due to the deplorable conditions exposed by the pandemic 

in LTC homes in the province, and because this is a time for 

action, not just continuous streams of investigations, 

commissions and committees, and because the problems have 

been clearly identified, that Sarnia City Council direct staff to 

send this motion to the 444 Ontario Municipalities, asking them 

to urge Premier Ford to start implementing the required 

resolutions immediately, as follows: 

1.  increasing hours for all part-time and casual labour 

2.  since the government provides funding for privately-

operated homes, they have an obligation to inspect these 

homes and see that they are being properly run, and that funds 

are being used for the benefit of the residents and not the huge 

profitability of the operators, and  

3.  to end the neglect and unacceptable conditions being 

experienced, each day, by our vulnerable seniors. 

 

Sarnia City Council respectfully seeks your endorsement of this resolution. If 
your municipal council endorses this resolution, we would request that a copy 

of the resolution be forwarded to the following: 
 

http://www.sarnia.ca/
mailto:clerks@sarnia.ca


Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario; and 

 
City of Sarnia, City Clerk’s Office  

clerks@sarnia.ca  
 

Sincerely, 

 
Dianne Gould-Brown 
City Clerk 

 
cc: AMO 

 
 

mailto:clerks@sarnia.ca


 

July 7, 2020 
 
RE:  TAPMO Executive Meeting Minutes dated May 28, 2020. 
 
Please be advised that Township of Puslinch Council, at its meeting held on June 17, 2020 
considered the aforementioned topic and subsequent to discussion, the following was resolved: 
 

Resolution No. 2020-166:   Moved by Councillor Bulmer and  
   Seconded by Councillor Sepulis 

 
That the Intergovernmental Affairs correspondence item 4 listed for JUNE 17, 2020 
Council meeting be received; and 

 
WHEREAS previous assessment methodologies for aggregate resource properties 
valued areas that were used for aggregate resources or gravel pits at industrial land 
rates on a per acre basis of the total site and such properties were formally classified 
and taxed as industrial lands; 
 
WHEREAS the Council of Puslinch supports a fair and equitable assessment system for 
all aggregate resource properties; 
 
WHEREAS the Municipal Property Assessment Corporation determined, with the 
participation only of the Ontario Sand, Stone and Gravel Association, revised criteria 
for assessing aggregate resource properties; 
 
AND WHEREAS the Council of Puslinch has concerns that the revised criteria does not 
fairly assess the current value of the aggregate resource properties; 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED: 
 
(a) That the Council of Puslinch does not consider the revised criteria for assessment 
of aggregate resource properties as a fair method of valuation for these properties; 
and 
 
(b) The Council of Puslinch believes there is a need to review the current 



 

assessment scheme for aggregate resource properties to address the inequity of 
property 
values; 
 
(c) The Council of Puslinch hereby calls upon the Province to work with the Municipal 
Property Assessment Corporation to address the assessment issue so that aggregate 
resource properties are assessed for their industrial value; and  
 
(d) The Council of Puslinch directs the Clerk to provide a copy of this motion to the 
Minister of Finance, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Minister of Natural 
Resources and Forestry, AMO, ROMA, and all Ontario municipalities and {the local 
MPP(s)} 
 

CARRIED 
 

As per the above resolution, please accept a copy of this correspondence for your information 
and consideration. 
 
Sincerely,  
Courtenay Hoytfox 
Deputy Clerk 
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